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UT Martin Rodeo News
September 2017The University of Tennessee at Martin

College National 
Finals

	 The UT Martin Rodeo Team headed west to Casper, 
Wyoming for another trip to the College National Finals 
Rodeo this past June.  It was a more inexperienced group 
than previous Skyhawk teams, “But did have lots of 
talent,” according to Coach Luthi.  
	 On the women’s side, Nealey Dalton and Madison 
Crow qualified in the barrel racing and Kenzley Wilson 
in the breakaway roping.  Nealey was making her 4th 
appearance at the CNFR on her great horse “Miss 
Mango”.  The duo placed deep in the first two rounds 
(6th in first go and 2nd in the second go) but hit a barrel 
in the third round to keep them out of the short go.  In 
her first trip to Casper, Kenzley came out on fire and won 
the first round of the breakaway roping with a blazing 2.3 
run.  This helped propelled the women’s team to second 
in the national standings after the first couple rounds.  
However with tough luck in the third round, no one 
qualified for the short go on Saturday night.  They did 
finish as the 10th ranked women’s team in the nation for 
2017.

Douglas Rich, Ben Walker, Ross Mitchell, and Coach 
Luthi all smiles after CNFR short go

continued on page 2

CNFR check in: Nealey, Ben, Coach Luthi, Madison, 
Kenzley, Ryan and Houston

Top 10 Women’s team: Nealey Dalton, Madison Crow, 
Kenzley Wilson

Awards Night: Coach Luthi with Casey Allen’s “Nothing 
But Try” Award, Kenzley Wilson with her ring for 
winning the 1st go of the breakaway roping, Ben Walker 
& Nealey Dalton holding UTM’s “Rodeo of the Year” 
plaque

CNFR Fun: Ross, 
Douglas and Ben
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College National
Finals

continued from page 1

	 Douglas Rich and Ross Mitchell both earned spots 
at the CNFR in the team roping.  Houston Herbert and 
Ryan McDaniel qualified in the bareback riding and bull 
riding.  Douglas was the lone competitor on the men’s 
side with CNFR experience and he did not disappoint.  
Heeling for Marcus Theriot of East Mississippi, they won 
the second go round with a 5.4 time.  Freshman Ross 
Mitchell, heading for Ethan Wheeler of EMCC, had a 
tremendous Finals.  In his first trip to Casper he placed in 
the first round, won the short go with a 5.5 and finished 
the year 2nd in the nation.  As a team the men finished 
the year 14th in the nation.
   Nealey Dalton riding “Miss Mango” placed 6th and 2nd 

in the first two rounds at the 2017 CNFR

Kenzley Wilson winning the first go of the breakaway 
roping at the College Finals.

2017 College Finals Team: (front row) Coach Luthi, 
Nealey Dalton, Madison Crow, and Athletic Trainer, 
Nelson Davis, (back row) Douglas Rich, Ryan McDaniel, 
Ben Walker, Ross Mitchell, Houston Herbet

Ross Mitchell (heading) winning the CNFR team roping 
short go and finishing 2nd in the nation 

Douglas Rich catching 2 feet to win the second go of the 
team roping at the College Finals with a 5.4 

All photos courtesy of Hubbell Photography
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	 The annual Athletics Kickoff Dinner is a great evening where UTM student-
athletes eat dinner with local community members and supporters of Skyhawk Athletics. 
It’s a fun night and this year again featured “speed dating” as athletes from different 
teams were assigned to tables with fans of the program who hosted a table. They had a 
chance to interact with them and their families, as well as athletes from other sports on 
campus. After 10 minutes the athletes moved to a new table assignment and got to meet 
a new host and new group of student-athletes. They switched again a third time after 
supper. This format has been a hit and a super opportunity to learn more than just a few 
stats about different Skyhawk players.

“SKYHAWKS ON THE RISE” 
KICK-OFF DINNER

Quentin Sawyer getting some 
lemonade at the Kick off Dinner

UTM cowboy Nick West Chancellor Keith Carver at the 
Skyhawks Kick Off Dinner

2017 UT Martin Rodeo Team!
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Athlete Orientation
	 Each year the Sunday before classes start, all the Skyhawks student-
athletes have physicals in the afternoon and gather in the evening for a meal 
and words from the UT Martin Athletic Director and athletic staff. For the 
first time ever there were over 400 student-athletes on campus.

	  This year new AD, Kurt McGuffin, introduced the first annual 
Skyhawks “Pie Eating Contest”.  Thank you Danelle for baking all the pies!

Ashley Brooks and Casey Allen show off the new 
Skyhawk Athletics t-shirts

Getting their t-shirts: Holly Kalua, Macy Randolph, 
and Brandi Pittman
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Athlete Orientation

Skyhawks “Simon Says”

Cord Barricklow in the first annual Skyhawks pie 
eating contest

Coach Luthi cheering during the pie eating contest

Two out of three in the “Simon Says” finalist: 
McKenna Cox and Casey Allen
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Upcoming season
	 This marks the 21st year that Coach John Luthi has been at the helm of 
the UT Martin rodeo team. The Skyhawks enter the year with a lot of expe-
rience and depth on the women’s team, but will be counting on some new 
faces to team up with some talented returnees on the men’s side. Coach Lu-
thi feels good about the group and thinks both teams will be capable of com-
peting well this year.  Coach Luthi said, “Good Lord willing, we will be able 
to come together as a team, support one another and continue to make the 
most of the abilities God has blessed us with.”

Follow the Team!
m 

UTMRODEO c Utm Rodeo d UTM_Rodeo  f utmrodeo

Save the Date
50TH ANNIVERSARY
UT Martin Rodeo   APRIL 12 - 14
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Pearl River Community College

(Hattiesburg, Mississippi)

Missouri Valley College

(Marshall, Missouri)

University of West Alabama

(Livingston, Alabama)

Murray State University

(Murray, Kentucky)

Southern Arkansas University

(Magnolia, Arkansas)

 East Mississippi Community College

(Meridian, Mississippi)

University of Arkansas- Monticello

(Monticello, Arkansas)

University of Tennessee at Martin

(Martin, Tennessee)

                                                                                                      

Northwest Mississippi Comm. College                                                                            
(Senatobia, Mississippi)

September   14, 15, 16

Thursday, Friday, Saturday

September 21, 22, 23	

Thursday, Friday, Saturday

September 28, 29, 30

Thursday, Friday, Saturday

October    12, 13, 14

Thursday, Friday, Saturday

November   2, 3, 4

Thursday, Friday, Saturday

February   TBA 

Thursday, Friday, Saturday

March   TBA

Thursday, Friday, Saturday

April   12, 13, 14

Thursday, Friday, Saturday

April   19, 20, 21

Thursday, Friday, Saturday

Keep up with UT Martin Rodeo results on www.utmsports.com 

OZARK REGION RODEO SCHEDULE

2017 - 2018
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Equine Center Improvements
	 Some much needed upgrades to the Wooten Equine Center rodeo practice 
facility took place over the summer.  Rodeo booster club member Steve Taylor 
spearheaded a crew to weld pipes for a new fence around parts of the practice 
arena. He was helped by Marty Overton, Alex McAlexander, Brian Fuqua and Ben 
Buckingham, who all devoted quite a few hours to improve the facilities for the 
team.
	 Coach Luthi said, “It’s really nice to have the new fence.  I sure appreciate 
Steve Taylor for organizing things and for the entire crew working long hours 
to complete it.  It never would have happened without their hard work and 
commitment!”  

Steve Taylor and Brian Fuqua

Steve Taylor and Coach LuthiLots of work to make improvements to the Equine Center 
practice pen

Crew working hard on upgrades to arena fence
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FELLOWSHIP OF CHRISTIAN ATHLETES
	 Fellowship of Christian Athletes 
and UT Martin Athletics combine to 
host the annual FCA and UTM Sports 
Extravaganza.  “This is a really fun event” 
said Coach Luthi.  “I love the opportunity 
to give back to the community since they 
support our rodeo so much each spring.”

	 Rodeo team members set up the 
“Mighty Bucky” for kids to learn to ride 
bucking stock.  There were also ample 
opportunities to rope the calf dummy and 
learn some roping skills.

Rodeo team members Cord Barricklow, Robbie Van 
Holten, Macy Randolph, Coach Luthi and Ethan Foster

Coach Luthi works with a younger roper Robbie Van Holten teaches roping
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THANKS DAN POST BOOTS 

UT Martin cowgirl, Reagan Adkins, modeling for Dan Post Boots

FOR YOUR SPONSORSHIP
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Soybean Parade

cUtm Rodeo  dUTM_Rodeo  futmrodeo mUTMRODEO

Amazing aerial shot from 
Weldon Drone Photography

Rodeo team in downtown Martin
 (Historic Martin Photo)

Shara Adcock, Alexandria Lyle 
and Holly Kalua

Thank you Nealey Dalton for 
climbing up on a trailer for this 
shot!

Patrick Houchins, Ashley Brooks, 
Ross Mitchell, Clay Tilley and 
Chase Thrasher

Macy Randolph, 
Savannah Stanley, 
Holly Kalua, Chase 
Thrasher, and 
Ethan Foster

McKenna Cox, 
Michaela St. Johns 
and Summer Weldon

2017 Soybean Parade: 
Robbie and Katelyn 
Van Holten

Rodeo team rides down 
Lindell Street 
(Historic Martin Photo)
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REMEMBER THIS HANDOUT?

THE GRASS IS ALWAYS GREENER...
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All past rodeo newsletters
 can be found at 

www.utmsports.com/sport/rodeo

Click the graphic for past newsletters.

***FOLLOW THE TEAM!***
c Utm Rodeo d UTM_Rodeo  

f utmrodeo  m UTMRODEO

The University of Tennessee is an EEO/AA/Title VI/Title IX/ Section 504/ADA/ADEA institution in the provision of its education and employment programs and services.  All qualified applicants will receive equal consideration for employment without regard to 
race, color, national origin, religion, sex, pregnancy, marital status, sexual orientation, gender identity, age, physical or mental disability, or covered veteran status. Inquiries should be directed to the Office of Equity and Diversity (OED), 303 Administration Building, 
Martin, TN  38238, (731) 881-3505 Office, (731) 881-4889 TTY, Hearing Impaired, (731) 881-3507 Fax, equityanddiversity@utm.edu, http://www.utm.edu/departments/equalopp/. In compliance with the Jeanne Clery Disclosure of Campus Security Policy and 
Campus Crime Statistics Act (The Clery Act), UTM’s annual security report includes statistics for the previous three years concerning reported crimes that occurred on or around the campus and UTM’s emergency response and evacuation procedures. You can view 
the report at http://www.utm.edu/departments/finadmin/publicsafety/annualreport.php or you may obtain a paper copy of the report by contacting the Office of Public Safety, 215 Hurt Street, Martin, TN 38238 or calling (731) 881-7777. Data on intercollegiate 
athletics program participation rates and financial support may be found at http://www.utm.edu/webshare/consumer_docs/09-10%20DOE-EADA%20Report.pdf and printed copies may be obtained through the Office of Intercollegiate Athletics, 1022 Elam Center, 
Martin, TN 38238 or by calling (731) 881-7660.   E8805-02-001-002-18


